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LEGENDS NAMED LOUIS
AND LEVERNE

In most towns there is a central park
or a gathering place where an ancient
tree stands or perhaps the statue of a
founding father, a local resident who
made good, or a famous person now
long dead.

Oftentimes little is written of these
persons in their lifetime, but at some
point the nuances of their character,
their achievements, and their
contributions will gain attention.

To family and friends, Louis
Roripaugh was always “legendary”.
Physically fit, hard-working, a family
man and cowboy extraordinaire, he
was an early resident of Temecula
Valley.

So too, Leverne Parker was a woman
of special and diverse talents. Her
love of Temecula endured til her
recent death. She, and husband
Horace, created a dynamic family
heritage in this valley. Their writings
and paintings are treasures of great
historical significance, and through
their labors of love those who may
never have known them personally,
will certainly come to know them
because of their dynamic and
enduring cultural legacy.

See inside for biographical sketches
on the legendary Louis, and the
incomparable Leverne.
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At our last Board meeting we
approved the submission of a Letter of
Inquiry to the Roripaugh Family
Foundation for a grant to produce a
television/DVD program documenting
the history of Temecula. This
production would be distributed to the
Temecula Museum, Temecula Library,
Temecula schools and used by the
Historical Society in its outreach effort
to inform the citizens of Temecula of
our rich heritage. We also have
finished our application to the City of
Temecula for additional money for the
completion of the Wolf Monument
project and to purchase plagues and
print additional brochures for the
walking tour of Old Town. The
brochures, which are available at
many local merchants sites have
beccme very popular. It has been a
long time since Bob and Bea Taylor
were distributing maps of Old Town.

During the Board meeting we also
conducted a brain-storming session to
generate a list of ideas that the
Historical Society might want to
become involved with in the future.
The list that we developed appears
elsewhere in this Newsletter. At our
next meeting on October 4th we will
prioritize this list, plus any ideas that
you may have. Please give me a call
at (951) 302-9536 if you have an idea
that you would like us to consider.

During October members of the
Society will be receiving ballots to
elect four members of the Board.
Don’t forget to mark November 12th
on your calendar as the date of the
Annual Meeting, at which time we will
install newly elected Board members.
It will be held at the Community
Center on Pujol. Audrey Cilurzo will
be chairing the event and she is well
known for her parties so we should
have a great time. This year the
Board voted to serve wine with the
meal.

Jimmy Moore
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